
 

 

 

Meeting Minutes 
March 14, 2019 

 

The meeting was called to order by Brenda Dryer, chapter president, at 8:00 a.m.   
 
Present:  41 Human Resource Professionals  
 
Introductions:  

• Attendees introduced themselves. 
 

Ice breaker: 

• Lead by Chelsey Aisenbrey 
 

Sharing of Accomplishments, Celebrations and Job Opportunities: 

• Deb Malsom - The next Manpower Excellence in the Workplace seminar will be held on 
April 3, 2019, Power of Vulnerability. The chapter sponsors these seminars. 

• Mary Greeley Medical Center – two job opportunities: HR Manager and HR entry level 

• Heather Frank shared an opening for an HR Intern (summer) at her employer 

• Ames Chamber is a sponsor of the upcoming Story County Career Fair, April 3 (handout).  
 
Financials: 
The February 28, 2019, financial report was provided at the meeting.  Balances were:  

• Checking - $26,446.19 

• Savings - $1,782.26 

• CD #1 - $10,995.60 

• CD #2 - $5,347.20 
Motion was made and seconded to approve the February 2019, financials as presented. Motion 
carried.  
 
Minutes: 
The minutes of the February 14, 2019 meeting were posted on the chapter website and 
attached to the meeting announcement. Motion was made and seconded to approve the 
minutes as presented.  Motion carried. 
 
 



Committee Reports: 

• Membership – Heather Frank encouraged members to complete their 2019 
membership form and return it to her. To date we have 119 members.  

• Treasurer – no report 

• College Relations – Chelsey Aisenbrey shared that the student chapter is moving 
through the SHRM re-affiliation process.  

• Education – Dryer shared for Annemarie Miller shared that today’s presentation was 
approved for both SHRM and HRCI continuing education credits.  

• Diversity – no report 

• Foundation – Dryer shared for Anne Peterson that the SHRM Foundation is offering 
SHRN certification exam prep scholarships, must be a SHRM member to qualify.      

• Technology – no report  
 
New Business: 
Dryer shared the following items: 

• Governor’s 2019 Future Ready Iowa Summit – registration is currently available for the 
April 30, 2019 event. 

• National SHRM has an initiative for “Getting Talent Back to Work.” Materials were sent 
out with the meeting announcement.  

o A motion was made and seconded for the Cyclone Chapter of SHRM to align with 
the National SHRM initiative for Getting Talent Back to Work.  

• The Chapter will be providing one scholarship for registration and airfare to the National 
SHRM Conference in June. Information about applying will be emailed to members 
within the week.  

 

Old Business: 

• The chapter continues to review resumes for the ISU Alumni Association, please see Deb 
Malsom if you are interested in participating. 

• 2019 National SHRM Conference will be held June 23-26, 2019 in Las Vegas, NV 
 
Business meeting adjourned. 
 
Program Presenter: Lynell Meeth, director – member content, MRA – The Management 
Association 

• Topic: Workplace Investigations 
 
Closing 
Meeting adjourned at 10:00 a.m. The next meeting will be on Thursday, March 14, 2019, at the 
ISU Foundation. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Kevin Stow 
Secretary 


